To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Alternative Energy Committee Report 
Date:
May 17, 2010 
At the Cape Elizabeth Finance Committee meeting on May 13th, the committee received recommendations from the Cape Elizabeth Alternative Energy Committee to undertake energy improvements. The Priority One and Two Recommendations from the committee for municipal structures amount to $47,420 and have an annual payback of $4,885 thus the simple payback in years is 9.7 years.  The Alternative Energy Committee has also asked for $50,000 for energy consulting services for all municipal and school buildings. 
The unallocated balance in our alternative energy account is $14,000.  In addition, I now estimate that we will under spend our various electricity accounts in the current year by $30,000. Our heating accounts will be under spent by $18,000.  All three aggregate to a savings of $62,000. 
In addition, the Cape Elizabeth School Department is restructuring how it oversees building custodial responsibilities. As part of the investment in the upkeep of our collective buildings, it has been suggested that we contribute $40,000. 
While beginning to contribute to the new School Department initiative, I also wish to keep Ernest MacVane half time this coming year to oversee the previously approved and funded ARRA and local grant for school energy improvements.  I also wish him to continue to staff the Alternative Energy Committee and to oversee the Priority One and Two projects recommended on municipal buildings. I will also assign him other responsibilities as needed. 
My proposal is as follows:

Reallocate $40,000 within the Facilities Management account to a new line 6002062  labeled “Miscellaneous Contractual Services”  thus providing resources to contract with the School Department to provide funding for the reorganized custodial/facilities operation. . 

Provide a designated reserve amount to $112,420 consisting of the following: 

$40,000 to continue Ernie’s services for one additional year. 
$47,420 for the priority one and two municipal building energy improvements
$25,000 of the requested $50,000 in energy consulting services.  
